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From; Yvette Ramirez <seacapyr@qwestoffice.net>
Sent: Friday, July 31, 2020 10:58 AM
To: ‘Edward Chien’
Subject: SFY21 COVID 19 CSBG COMMUNITY FUNDS
Hi Edward:

SEACAP that they are issuing many non-compliance letters to homeowners in this sub-division and requiring them to
upgrade their electrical systems. These homes were built over 30-40 years ago, they are USDA homes and 90% of the

URRD funds for SFY21, which means we can only assist 12 families, within our 4 county area, in the next 12 months and
were told not to expect any additional funding for SFY21. |t would be 1 house, per county per quarter for 3 quarters. |
would like to take this money, combine it with the $37,000 CSBG funds for Santa Cruz County, talk to UNS to partner
with us and allow us to use the UNS Electric WAP funds, talk to the local Electric Contractor to also work with us and
lower his prices so that we can all help out as many elderly families as we can in this sub-division to upgrade their
electrical systems. | hope my explanation made sense. | did receive your email that we need to look at our CNA from
2019, but we are currently working on our new CNA for SFY22 and are seeing newer needs within our smaller
communities. There will always be need for more training on employment, for more food needs, for help with medical
insurance, transportation issues etc., but our staff is seeing a lot more of the elderly asking for immediate help with
issues that they cannot afford to buy/fix/build themselves. We tend to look at the little things that always seem to be
overlooked by the major issues throughout the state, but if we can help one small community/sub-division/town with a
small issue, then for us it is one small positive step towards improving that community/sub-division/town. Hope to hear
from you soon if this project would be one that we can use our CSBG COVID-19 funding.

Yvette




